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This was The Year of The New Pet.  We got a pet mouse, Zippy, in April and a new kitten, Tiptoe, in July.  Much cuteness abounded thereafter.  Sadly, the mouse only lived for six months.  Our older cat, Chloe, is not very happy with the new kitten.
Jocelyn is still at The Sage School, where she is doing very well in 3rd grade.  Perry has moved from the public schools to a new situation, which is sort of like a private school, but officially it is homeschooling.  He is at a new place called Perduco Education, founded just last year.  There are ten students, aged 8—13, all with individualized curricula, sometimes working independently towards academic goals, and other times together on a group project led by the instructor.  Perry is thriving this year, where during the previous years he had just been marking time.  We’re very happy that this fell into our lap at the end of last year.  I’ve been calling it “homeschooling like restaurants have home-cooking.”
In the spring we had a vacation in Reno with family, while in the summer we mostly stayed home, only trekking as far as Maine.  Next summer, however, Ken will go to a conference in Norway and we will all join him for a time before the conference starts, in addition to a complicated trip to visit family in the spring.  Fjords!
